PETERLEE TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL

HELD IN THE BRANDLING SUITE, SHOTTON HALL, PETERLEE

ON MONDAY 27th JUNE 2022 at 6.30PM

PRESENT: - COUN R MOORE (CHAIR)
H Stockport, J Black, M McCue, K Hawley, S McDonnell, S Franklin, B Fishwick, M Sanderson & G Johnson

22. <u>Apologies for Absence</u>

Apologies for absence were offered from Councillors K Duffy, T Duffy, A Laing, S Simpson, E Watson, D Howarth, D Hawley and M A Cartwright, D Quinn & K Liddell.

23. Public Participation Session

There were no members of the public present.

24. To receive declarations of interest

Members were reminded of the need to disclose any interests in items on this agenda, whether pecuniary or otherwise. None were offered.

25. To Approve the Minutes of the last meeting of the 16th May 2022

The minutes of the previous meeting were presented for consideration and approval as a true and correct record. **RESOLVED the minutes be accepted and signed as a true and correct record.**

26. <u>Internal Auditor's Report</u>

Nicola Cooke, Audit Manager at Durham County Council provided a verbal summary of the progress report confirming all reviews were complete and overall, Peterlee Town Council had been provided with a Substantial Assurance Rating and thanked everyone for their co-operation. **RESOLVED the contents of the report be noted.**

Chair R Moore thanked the Town Clerk and all staff for their hard work.

27. <u>Peterlee Town Council Annual Return 2021/22</u>

(i) Annual Internal Audit Report

The Town Clerk gave a verbal summary.

RESOLVED the information given be noted.

(ii) Annual Governance Statement

RESOLVED the Annual Governance Statement be approved and signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.

(iii) Accounting Statements

RESOLVED the Accounting Statements be approved and signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.

28. 2021/22 Year End Budget outturn report

- (i) The Town Clerk provided a verbal update for the previous quarter and confirmed management and staff were working daily to keep costs down. **RESOLVED the information given be noted.**
- (ii) Member S McDonnell applauded the Senior Management Team considering the size of Peterlee Town Council's reserves, it may not have survived during this time of recouperation, however, they had managed to do that.
- (iii) Due to the rise in energy costs, fuel and the cost of living, Councillor McCue asked what Peterlee Town Council were going to do to forecast this in order to help the people of Peterlee. **RESOLVED the Town Clerk look at the budget when the first quarter was complete at the end of June to consider what may be done to help.**

29. Notes of the Finance Sub Committee of the 25th May 2022 and to consider payments to be made on 27th Jun 2022

Members confirmed and endorsed the resolution of the Finance Sub Committee to approve BACS payments which had been paid during May 2022 and approved BACS payments to be made for June 2022.

30. Freedom of Information Act decision notice

The Town Clerk provided a verbal report and asked Members to note the contents of the report and the steps taken to prevent a similar issue occurring in the future. **RESOLVED** the information given be noted.

31. Proposal to establish a Climate Emergency Working Group

The Town Clerk proposed a Working Party be created to tackle to climate emergency, explaining that the Principal, Suzanne Duncan at East Durham College was passionate about climate change and sustainability and was interested in working with Members/the Council. The Town Clerk asked for approval to arrange a meeting for interested Members.

Councillor McDonnell explained that funding and grants were available from September 2022 and that Peterlee Town Council should absolutely create a Working Party as this would help with future applications. Councillors Moore and McCue agreed with this sentiment, with Councillor McCue further rationalizing that young people were very interested in climate change and approved working with East Durham College.

RESOLVED the Town Clerk send out communication to all Members asking for interest in joining the new Working Party, at which point an initial meeting would be arranged.

32. Spokesperson of the North East Party's Report

Councillor McDonnell commended the newest edition of the Peterlee Magazine which had just been delivered to her earlier that day, saying that it was great to see all of the Jubilee celebrations that the people of Peterlee participated in and it seemed a good time was had by all. During the Big Jubilee Lunch celebrations in Woodhouse Park, Hope & Grace rehomed 29 bicycles which were marked by Peterlee Police and she praised the great work done in achieving this.

She explained she wasn't able to attend the Music Fest during the weekend of 18th and 19th June, however, was able to hear the music from her home and was delighted to hear Flash Queen, the Queen tribute act and was in awe of their performance. The feedback received on social media had also been very positive, with people wanting the event to return in 2023.

Councillor McDonnell went on to explain that she was disappointed in the vandalism at the recently opened play area at Oakerside park, near The Pavilion and would like to encourage people to report acts of anti-social behaviour to the Police. A huge clean-up took place at Braithwaite Road, which Councillors K Duffy, T Duffy and B Fishwick participated and wanted to praise the efforts of all involved for their hard work in collecting 1 tonne of rubbish.

Councillor M A Cartwright had made two trips to Ukraine to provide aid, as well as delivering 23 bicycles to an orphanage and commended her efforts and dedication.

RESOLVED the information given, be noted.

33. Spokesperson of the Labour Political Party's Report

Councillor McCue offered congratulations for the audit result and the two events which were recently held, stating that feedback for both had been very positive, which the decision to make the Music Fest free entry and family friendly being well received and she was looking forward to the Over 60's Afternoon Tea events on 30th June and 21st July.

She explained she was also delighted with the latest edition of Peterlee Magazine, particularly the great topics covered, the bright colours and great pictures. Councillor McCue also explained that she would like to offer appreciation to local resident, Lucy Wood for her contribution. Councillor McCue was also happy that as part of Durham County Council's Climate Emergency Response Plan that they were increasing tree planting in the were and welcomes this development. **RESOLVED the information given, be noted.**

34. Additional Information

Councillor Fishwick explained that although he and other Members participated in the clean-up of Braithwaite Road to collect 1 tonne of rubbish, the event was organised solely by Claire Wilkin and they were simply volunteers and would like to applaud her efforts and asked if an award could be given. It was agreed Councillor R Moore make a Mayor's Award certificate to Claire Wilkin for her outstanding service to her community.